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    2015 BSCC Officers 

President:    

Al Penna 
alexmpjr@gmail.com 

 

Vice President:                        

5Ŝōōȅ hΩ5ƻƴƴŜƭƭ              

dolphin1596@yahoo.com 

 

Secretary: 

Sally Penna 

sallysep@q.com 
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John Wendel 

jc541w@aol.com 

 

Webmaster: 

John Williams     
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2015 tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ aŜǎǎŀƎŜ: 

        

 

  

                               

²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ .{// нлмрΩǎ ±L{LhbΣ                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  
DIRECTION AND GOALS 

Al Penna ς Dec. 30, 2015 Final-version 2 

I would like to thank the Club for the opportunity as President, to lead the team into 2015 for an exciting 
year. But first, I want thank Faye and the 2014 officers for a great year. Faye kept the club moving in a 
positive direction and overcame some speed bumps along the way. Thank you Faye! 

I am a strong advocate of teamwork, club goal setting and group participation. We need to make our 
club exiting, active and just have FUN! We will have total transparency for money management and all 
activity planning for the year.                                                          

In a positive venue for success we need to increase our actives, planning our events and money 
management within the BSCC by laws for a well operating Club. 

Goals, Vision and Processes for the 2015 calendar year 

1. Increase overall team participation through club event sponsors (to be assigned) and partners, 
president and officers supporting a one voice approach.  

2. Provide information to the BSCC in a timely manner through emails, newsletters and club 
meetings. 

Current plans for 2015; 

1. aƛƴƛƳǳƳ ƻŦ ǎƛȄ όсύ άwƻŀŘ ¢ǊƛǇǎέ όƴŀƳŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜΣ ŦƻǊƳŜǊƭȅ .ǳǊƎŜǊ wǳƴǎύ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ȅŜŀǊΦ 
These trips have incorporated site seeing, great back road touring, special stopping points 
and of course great eating spots. 

2. Three (3) ƻŦ ǘƘŜ с άwƻŀŘ ¢ǊƛǇǎέ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΦ ƛΦŜΦ ²ƛƴŜ ¢ƻǳǊǎΣ wŀƛƭ wƻŀŘ ¢ƻǳǊΣ [ƛƎƘǘ 
Houses, Old Bridges or Museum Tours. (This position will be working with the Road Trip 
Sponsor)  

3. Plan Car Shows and Club Supporting Events. The number of BSCC attendance events is will 
be ??? - TBD. 

4.  Club Fund Raising / may partner with other clubs. Number of BSCC supporting events  ??? - 
TBD 

5. Mystery Tourς Al will schedule for the summer time and send out tour questionnaire in 
March   ς Al P 

6.  Plan for 2 Progressive Dinners,  Spring and Fall  

7. /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ tŀǊǘȅ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴΣ ǊŀŦŦƭŜΣ ƴŜǿ ƻŦŦƛŎŜǊ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ άǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŜǾŜƴǘέΦ  ²Ŝ 
want to start the process early to avoid confusion, NLT ς Sept. 

8. Club Host ς ŦƻǊ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅǎΣ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜƳŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ Ŏƭǳō ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ άDŜǘ ²Ŝƭƭέ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ 
supporting  needs, as required 
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9. tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ άvǳŀǊǘŜǊƭȅ .Ŝǎǘ ¢ŜŀƳǿƻǊƪέ ŀǿŀǊŘΦ aŀȅōŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ м ǇŜǊǎƻƴΦ wŜŎƻƎƴƛǘƛƻƴ ŎƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀ 
BSCC wood plaque with quarterly names, max $25 bottle of wine or $25 gift certificate. Award to 
be decided by Club vote. The nominee (s) (s) will be by the club officers. Al P 

10.   Create a yearly event sponsor list ς Al P ( see below for volunteering) 

11.   Publish Monthly Agenda prior to meetings. ς Al P / Debbie 

12.   YŜȅ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴΩǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ƳŀŘŜ ōȅ /ƭǳō ǾƻǘƛƴƎΣ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǘƘŜ .ȅ-Law process. 

13.   tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ ά{ǳƎƎŜǎǘƛƻƴ .ƻȄέ ς process to send anonymous suggestions        and 
recommendations to Al ς Al will work with John Williams. 

14.   Increase BSCC membership by 5 people.  All club members 

15.   ²Ŝ ŀƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ /ƭǳōΩǎ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎΦ    tŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘe!! ς Everybody!! 

My strategy will be to breakout our activities, having team sponsors/team leads to initiate more club 
participation. 

Note: The sponsor will be the activity lead for the year, 2015,  may have 1 or 2 supporting members   
(recommended ) 

Please note:  I need Seven Sponsors to support the following events: 

1. Six Road Trips -includes theme events. - tbd 

2. Three Theme Events ς tbd  (works with road trip sponsor) 

3. Car Shows / Club supporting events ς tbd 

4. Fund Raising ς tbd 

5. Mystery Tour ς Al P 

6. Club Host ς tbd 

7. Christmas Party ς tbd 

8. Progressive Dinner ς tbd 

Please email Al P to volunteer for any of the above required positions for 2015.  If needed, Debbie and I will 

ask / pick club members to lead. 

Since this is my first club newsletter as your new president, it is longer than usual to convey my look into 2015 

actives. I Promise the others will be shorter.  It is my hope to convey my goals, vision and planning for your 

review prior to our January meeting. Please take a look at the sponsor list and volunteer to lead an activity. 

Send your interest to Al P. via email. These plans are my first attempt to start sharing complete transparency 

for the coming year. As with all first pass plans, these will need further refinement and communication.  

Since I will be in London for our next meeting scheduled for January 13th, I will try to get it rescheduled for 

one week later, Tuesday,  Jan 20, if possible.  

Have a great New Year  

Best regards, 

Al  
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Year-end report from the 2014 President 

 

Can you believe it is the end of the year already? What a year!  I want to take this opportunity to thank the 

Corvette Club for the support, the energy and the participation that we have had doing all that we did over the 

past year.   

The Bling Regime completed the year and is handing off the gavel to your new Officers.   Despite what I revealed 

at the End of Year Party; the elected officers are: 

¶ President: Al Penna 

¶ Vice President:  Debby hΩ5ƻƴƴŜƭƭ  

¶ Secretary:  Sally Penna 

¶ Treasurer:  John Wendel 
 

2014 started with a review of the budget.  We found ourselves  starting the year with little in the way of 

operating budget and had to decrease our annual giving and usual participation fees  such as the Sweet Home 

Sweet Ride event.  At end of the year we find ourselves in good stead thanks to all the generous  souls we have 

in our group. We will have a final budget report for the meeting in January 

A rewriting of the bylaws to clarify and strengthen our role as a club was undertaken and completed early in the 

year.  This occurred with the help and knowledge of several club members, (John and Leanne Williams, Bill and 

[ƻǳ DǎŜƭƭΣ {Ŏƻǘǘ hΩ5ƻƴƴŜƭƭΣ !ƭ tŜƴƴŀΣ tŀǘ aŜƭƛǳǎύ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŀǎ ŀǇǇǊƻǾŜŘ 

overwhelmingly by the club.  Thank you all for the work and the fine-tuning of that work.  If you need a copy, 

you can find it on our website. 

We participated in several group events, including: 

o Heritage Mall Show 
o Bowling Green Caravan 
o Burger Runs (Times 5) 
o aŀǊȅΩǎ tŜŀƪ wǳƴ 
o South Albany High Car Show. 
o Eolla Hills Winery Brunch 
o ±ŜǘŜǊŀƴΩǎ 5ŀȅ tŀǊŀŘŜ 
o Mystery Dinner Run 

 

The annual Holiday Party was held at the Albany Event and Golf Center.  Twenty people enjoyed 2.5 hours 

together celebrating the spirit of the holiday season and the comradery of the club.  We had dinner, announced 

the new officers and completed the auction.  Those attending took home most of the goodies by luck of the 

draw.  The big winner of the evening was Jeff Albright, who did not have to do any further Christmas shopping 

after all was said and done.  We had several members who could not attend due to illness, so we sent home 

doggy bags for all. 

 

Again, thank you all for your support and goodwill.   
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[ŀǎǘ aƻƴǘƘΩǎ IŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎǎΥ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BSCC Meeting Minutes: 

No official meeting was held in December as the Year-End Christmas Party took its place.   

 BSCC HOLIDAY EVENT 

DECEMBER 14, 2014  

This year's Christmas Party was held at the Albany Golf and Event Center. 

bŜǿ ƻŦŦƛŎŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ нлмр ŀǊŜΥ  !ƭ tŜƴƴŀΥ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΣ 5Ŝōōȅ hΩ5ƻƴƴŜƭƭΥ ±ƛŎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΣ {ŀƭƭȅ tŜƴƴŀΥ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅ 

and John Wendel: Treasurer.   

Gifts cards to a day spa were presented to the outgoing "Bling team" by Faye Melius.  Bob White, Linda 

Williams, John Williams and Leanne Williams did a great job with the BSCC newsletter and web page and 

will have next year's dues paid for by the club.  Thanks to all for your dedication and hard work during 

this past year. 

After a delicious meal, we held the drawing for the raffle tickets.  This was the highlight of the evening 

with many excited winners.  The raffle made $250.00.  Thanks to all those that made donations and 

those who purchased tickets. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Sandie Chilton, Secretary 
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PƛŎǘǳǊŜǎ ŎƻǳǊǘŜǎȅ ƻŦ aŀǊȅΧ  

 

BSCC Christmas Party held at Albany Golf and Event Center: 
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Submitted by John Williams: This is a company that has been sending us free books  which we have 

used in raffles and such.  We will be giving it to Al Penna to use in a future promotionΦ LŦ ȅƻǳΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ 

order a copy, see below. 

An artistic celebration of the Corvette, America's most iconic and best-loved sports car, Chevy's 

Corvette remains one of the most distinctive and beautiful American vehicles on the road today. With 

the launch of the 2014 Corvette Stingray, the seventh-generation model, Corvette fans young and old 

will be reminded why they love this vehicle in the first place. Featuring Corvettes from each 

generation, Art of the Corvette continues Motorbooks popular "Art of" series by celebrating the iconic 

Corvette through high-quality studio portraits by veteran car photographers Randy Leffingwell and Tom 

Loeser. .ƻƻƪ ǊŜǘŀƛƭǎ ŦƻǊ ϷрлΦллΣ ōǳǘ ά/ƭǳō ƻǊŘŜǊǎέ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀ рл҈ ŘƛǎŎƻǳƴǘΦ /ƻƴǘŀŎǘ WƻƘƴ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎ ƛŦ 

interested. 
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   College Football Playoffs today in the Rose Bowl!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

January 3, 9am-7pm: Left Coast Sha Bang, Linn County Expo Center (admission $8, or $3 off with a 

can of food, or $3 off with Bi-Mart card). 

January 3, 9am-7pm: Winter Rod and Speed Show, Linn County Expo Center (Above admission 

covers both shows, in 2 different buildings). 

January 31, 8:00am for viewing, auction begins @ 9:30am: 2015 Collector Car Auction, Oregon State 

Fairgrounds, Ameri-Craft bldg.. 

February 5-8: Portland Auto Show, Oregon Convention Center, see  

http://portlandautoshow1.tru -m.com/  for details. 

 

 

 

GOOD LUCK DUCKS! 
.9!¢ ¢I9a b!{¢¸ h[Ω Ψbh[9{Η 

As much as it pains me to say this as a BEAVER alumnus, 

http://portlandautoshow1.tru-m.com/
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                                                    OUR SPONSORS                                                                        

                                                                      

                                                                       

                                                                 

A word from your new Newsletter Editors: 

Bill and Lou Gsell are your new newsletter editors. We look forward to publishing the 

newsletter this year.  We will record, inform and pÒÏÍÏÔÅ ÔÈÅ ÆÕÎ ÁÃÔÉÖÉÔÉÅÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ "3##Ȣ 7ÅȭÄ 

like to thank Bob and Linda for taking on this task for the past three yearÓȢ 4ÈÅ ÎÅ×ÓÌÅÔÔÅÒȭÓ 

success depends on the input of club members, so please email any stories, pictures, car 

information, happenings or events that involve Corvettes or the club. It is our goal to publish 

the newsletter on the 1st of each month, so submit any material for the newsletter a few days 

ahead of the 1st.  If you have any suggestions, feedback or ideas for the newsletter e-mail us at 

any time.   

Thanks for your help. 

Send newsletter material to gizwilly1@comcast.net 

 

NEXT MEETING:   6:30pm  Tuesday, January 13 (or 20), 2015 at CiddiciΩs. 
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!ǳŎǝƻƴ Ϫ {ǘŀǘŜ 
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Save The Wave! 
 
 
 

2015 Membership renewal is now due: 

Please fill out the registration form (attached at the end of the newsletter).  Then mail in or bring in to the 

next meeting the form along with the dues.  Thank you. 
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